SUNDAY - MAY 28TH, 2017



This Sunday was another blessed day at First Baptist Church of Lyman! Our service began with the baptism of Erika Cuevas into the family of God. An awesome beginning to an awesome day! Erika accepted Christ as her Lord and Saviour in November 2016 and has been attending our Youth Program.



Then, we recognized our two high school graduates of the Class of 2017: Cody Grant and Jill Peterman. Following a video presentation, Nathan McDougall, the Youth Director, shared Scripture (Psalm 119:9-11) and memories and presented Jill and Cody with study Bibles.

2017 GRADUATES

Jill Peterman, daughter of Karen and Jeff Peterman, granddaughter of Tommy and Martha Peterman, and granddaughter of Betty Hudson, graduates from Christian Collegiate Academy as Salutatorian of her class with a 4.1 GPA. She will attend Mississippi College on academic and salutatorian scholarships. She will

also play basketball for the Lady Choctaws of Mississippi College.

Cody Grant, son of Laura Grant, graduates from Harrison Central High School and will attend Baton Rouge Community College. He plans to pursue an Associate Degree in Nursing and continue his education at Louisiana State University.



Doug Bradford led a very special Memorial Day Service. As a flag processional, with the Flag of The United States of America leading the five flags of five branches of military reverently up the center aisle, Al Hayes shared the history and meaning of the Memorial Day recognition of those who gave all in service to our country.

As the flags arced around the Flag of the United States of America, we were treated to a flag-folding ceremony with Al giving the meaning of the folds. The Memorial service ended with a call to remembrance of those who gave all and with a solemn recessional of the flags. It was a very moving and beautiful service. (Neil Parker (left) and Doug Bradford are shown holding the American Flag during the memorial service).

Gassman, and Lizzy Hickman.

Our worship ended with a beautiful commissioning service for our missionaries. As they kneeled at the altar, the rest of the church came to the altar and prayed over them. It was very special! Going on the trip are The McDougall Family (Nathan, Emily, Hannah and Ethan), half of the Jeff



Peterman Family (Jeff, George, Parker, and Jill), Bro. David Horton, Cody Grant, Brandon